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Welcome to our new E-newsletter subscribers! 

Please encourage others to join by sending an email request to: 
NEWSLETTER@WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV 

MAYOR GARDNER’S REPORT: 
We are so lucky that the weather is cooperating this weekend for our Garage Sale Day. 
Thanks to the many residents who signed up for the event, which is featured later in this 
newsletter.  We have provided a list of all of the registered participating addresses, as 
well as a convenient map to make sure you can see them all.  

United Way of Lake County’s annual Campaign begins on Tuesday, May 3 and features 
three weekly back-to-back Virtual “Community Hero” raffles.  We will be emailing our 
readers a weekly link (as soon as it become available from United Way of Lake County) 
and the raffle runs for one week.  (Tuesday 5/3-Monday 5/9, Tuesday 5/10 to Monday 
5/16, and Tuesday 5/17 to Wednesday, May 25).  Winners from each raffle will be selected 
and announced on the day following the end of each raffle.  There are some great prizes 
and all proceeds raised stay local helping Lake County children, families and seniors in 
need.  We look forward to passing this link along to our readers and hope they are able to 
win some great prizes while they are giving back to Lake County. 

Just to follow up on something from my last E-newsletter report:  The Lake County 
Household Waste Collection has opened the area listed in my prior report, but will also 
maintain two dates for Household Hazardous Waste Collection at Lake County 
Fairgrounds, 1301 Mentor Avenue and are scheduled for June 11 and September 24 from 
8 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  That may not have been totally clear in my last article.  

The three District Council meetings have been completed and gave a good overview of 
City business and events.  Thanks to Council and our City Hall Staff for being a part of 
these great sessions for our residents. 

Chardon Road resurfacing is set to begin on May 2, with lane closures scheduled to start 
on May 9.  Work hours are Monday thru Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 5:30 p.m. Assistant City 
Engineer Trepal’s summary of this work, including exact locations appear later in this 
report.  Your patience is appreciated during this much-needed restoration. 

Thanks to all of our residents who came out to take advantage of the Lake County 
General Health District’s booster administration on Monday.  It was great to see so many 
residents come out to take advantage of this opportunity so close to home. 

Finally, don’t forget to get out to vote on Tuesday, May 3, 2022 for the Primary Election.  
Willoughby Hills Polling locations are at Willoughby Hills Community Center, Calvary  
Assembly of God Church and Pine Ridge Apartments.   

Best wishes for a great week! 
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UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENTS: 

 

 
Saturday, April 30, 2022 

SPRING GARAGE SALE DAY IN WILLOUGHBY HILLS 
Click on the link below for a map of the garage sales: 

https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/5/viewer?mid=1c50BjywXd8kPC9kSTY
XiuoPf5efaxgCe&ll=41.59284631520678%2C-81.44008689999998&z=13 

 
Click on the link below for a list of the garage sales: 

https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/2022%20Spring%20Garage%2
0Sale%20List%20FINAL.pdf 

 
 

Tuesday, May 3, 2022 
PRIMARY ELECTION DAY 

Check your polling location to come out to vote! 
 

Sample Ballot for Democratic Party 
https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/SAMPLE%20DEMOCRAT%20BALLOT%20050322%20PRIMARY.PDF 
Sample Ballot for Republican Party  
 https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/SAMPLE%20REPUBLICAN%20BALLOT%20050322%20PRIM
ARY.PDF 
Sample Ballot for “Issue Only”  
https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/SAMPLE%20ISSUES%20ONLY%20BALLOT%20050322%20PRIMARY
.PDF 

 
Wednesday, May 4, 2022 

RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING 
7:00 P.M. – Willoughby Hills Community Center 

 
Thursday, May 5, 2022 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
10:00 A.M. to 4:00 p.m. – Willoughby Hills Community Center 
      AND 
     PC-ABR MEETING 

7:00 P.M. – Council Chambers 
 

 

Thanks to everyone who came out for the District meetings.   
Any future questions or concerns may be directed to Council at: 

Council@WilloughbyHills-OH.gov 
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REMEMBERING OUR WILLOUGHBY HILLS MOMS ON MOTHER’S DAY: 

The City of Willoughby Hills will be honoring our Willoughby Hills mothers 
in a very special way this year. If you would like to treat your Willoughby 
Hills mom with a “#1 Mom” drinking tumbler with the City logo, complete 
the application which identifies you, your mom and asks for one word to 
describe your mom.  Bring the form with you to pick up your free tumbler 
on Monday, May 2, 2022 between the drive-up hours of 5:00 and 7:00 p.m. 
at Willoughby Hills City Hall, 35405 Chardon Road (one per family please, 
while supplies last).  For those who cannot attend during those hours, the 
Mayor’s Office will have the remaining supply and is open Monday through 
Friday from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Make your mom feel special by honoring 
her with this special gift! 

 
In Honor of a Special Willoughby Hills’ Mother: 

 
My Name:_________________________________________________________ 
My Willoughby Hills’ Mother Name: ________________________________ 
Mother’s Address:  ________________________________________________ 
__________________________________________________________________ 
One word to describe my mother would be: 
 
   ________________________________________ 
 
Bring this completed form to Willoughby Hills City Hall, 35405 Chardon Road, 
Willoughby Hills, OH on Monday, May 2, 2022 between the hours of 5:00 to 
7:00 p.m. for your Mother’s Day tumbler (while supplies last). 
 
After Monday, the tumblers (while supplies last) will be distributed at the 
Mayor’s Office at City Hall between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
 
You can use this sheet to submit your application when you arrive (if more 
than one child, please use multiple forms so each child can describe his/her 
mom), or visit the City website using the link below: 
https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/mothers%20day%20sheet.pdf 
 

https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/mothers%20day%20sheet.pdf


 

Willoughby Hills Youth Sports League (WHYSL) News: 

RESIDENT and EMPLOYEE NEWS… 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Willoughby Hills Youth baseball and softball programs are looking for umpires for the 
2022 season.  If you have a knowledge of the rules of the game and are interested in making 
some extra money outdoors in the summer, please consider helping out.   The invitation is 
open to adults and qualified middle school and high school students for the lower level 
leagues (10 and under), and the league will provide basic umpire training.  Games are played 
during the week early May through mid-July, usually 1 or 2 per week. 

Please reach out to Lynn Hallum, 440-655-1199 if you are interested or for more 
information. 

 

Maybe now is a good time to start thinking about having a Block Party in the summer so you 
get to know your new neighbors.  Some of our Willoughby Hills restaurants are preparing 
special menus to offer the neighborhoods for excellent and easy food choices, too. Click on 
the link below to see some great benefits the City has planned if you choose to have a Block 
Party this year! 
https://cms2files.revize.com/willoughbyhills/BLOCK%20PARTY%20APPLICATION.pdf 
 
Best wishes to former Police Officer/Police Records Clerk Craig Anderson on his new career 
with Lake County as he leaves the City of Willoughby Hills.   
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NOPEC RATES: 

TIPS FOR OUR UPCOMING ELECTRONICS RECYCLING ON MAY 14: 

NOPEC RATES FOR GAS FOR APRIL 2022: 

 

 

 

NOPEC RATES FOR ELECTRIC FOR APRIL 2022): 
 

 

 

Standard Plan – Automatically enrolled unless you pick another option or opt out totally. 
Monthly Variable – Guaranteed $0.02/mcf less than Standard Option.  
To enroll call 1-855-667-3201 
12 & 24-month Fixed Term Products. To enroll call 1-855-667-3201. 
Maple Hill Road residents please note:  You are not able to enroll in NOPEC since NEOGAS is the 
unique supplier to your street only, based upon the gas line installation that occurred when the 
Maple Hill Development was put in!  Thanks to the great E-newsletter reader who helped locate 
this information to help his neighbors!! 
 

Standard Plan 
$5.230 per mcf 

 

Monthly Variable Plan 
$4.698 per mcf 

 

12-mo. Fixed Rate  
$5.750 per mcf 

 

24-mo. Fixed 
Rate     $5.250 

 

Standard Plan 
7.180 cents per kWh 
 

Monthly Variable Plan 
5.048 cents per kWh 

 

12-mo. Fixed Rate 
7.440 cents per kWh 
 

24-mo. Fixed Rate 
7.610 cents per kWh 
 

This is the first year that the City has contracted with GreenBoard IT to provide an electronics recycling 
day for our residents and we wanted to let you know the guidelines in our contract with GreenBoard IT: 

GreenBoard IT accepts the following material free of charge.  However, please inquire if you have 
questions about specific items.   

Material Accepted Free of Charge: 
 

PCs   Laptops  Phones  Cameras 
Scanners Hard Drives  Servers  Unused Printer Cartridges/Toner 
Cell Phones  Stereos  VCR/DVD Players Routers 
MP3 Players  Keyboards  Tablets  Game Consoles/Accessories 
Paper Shredders Mice   Speakers  Networking Equipment 
UPS 
The following items are accepted at charge. Final weights and counts will be provided with a cost for 
the items being collected (cash or credit card only please!): 
    Material Accepted with Charge to Resident: 
  Item      Cost 
  Printers     $5.00 per unit 
  Copiers     $0.50 per lb 
  CRT Monitors (greater than 27”)  $10.00 per unit 
  CRT TVs      $20.00 per unit 
  Hard Drive Shredding    $4.00 per drive 
  Monitored Hard Drive Shredding  $5.00 per drive 
The Electronics Recycling Day is set for Saturday, May 14, 2022 from 9:00 a.m. to noon in the City Hall 
front parking lot, 35405 Chardon Road, Willoughby Hills, Ohio.   
We look forward to seeing you there.     
https://www.facebook.com/events/541614327671353 

 

 

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/EwQqCwp2ZjhNm0fVa9eT?domain=facebook.com


                                        As submitted by:   
MAY 2022| Willoughby Hills Senior Center                                           
                    1-440-975-3540 
 
 

  May 2022 Senior                         
     Newsletter 
Willoughby Hills Senior Center 
        35400 Chardon Rd. 
            Lower Level 
 

                                            
Podiatrist Dr. Kelley Whaley will  
not be having a clinic in the 
month of May due to vacation. 
She will return on Thursday, 
June 9th. Please schedule any              
future appointments with her. 
 
Senior Luncheons: Potluck or 
Brown Bag  
Save the Date: Tuesday May 17th, 
11:00am. Please RSVP to: 
440-975-3540 
 

 
To everyone born in May!!!! 
 
 
 
 

 
Recreation Coordinator: Diana Parker 
Staff Property Member: Sylvia Carter-Naylor 
 

Joke of the Month: Where do 
hamburgers take their sweethearts 
on Valentine's Day to dance? 

Answer:  The Meat Ball! 

 

April Showers, Bring May  
            Flowers! 
Activities: 
BRIDGE: Every Wednesday 
12:30pm until 3PM Bring your 
cards 
Pinochle Group: First 2 Fridays 
And every Saturday at 6PM 
Mahjongg: Every Friday at 1PM 
Yoga: Every Wednesday at 11AM 
Stretching Class: Friday at 11AM 
 
Attention: The Community Center 
is having Carpet Cleaning done on 
Tuesday, May 10th 2022. We ask 
that you do not come into the 
building on that date. Thank You 
 

 
 
 
 



HONOR A MILITARY SERVICE MEMBER: 



INFORMATION REGARDING CHARDON ROAD RESURFACING PROJECT: 

TO BRIGHTEN YOUR DAY: 

CALL CITY HALL WITH ANY QUESTIONS OR CONCERNS AT 440-946-1234 

 OR VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.WILLOUGHBYHILLS-OH.GOV

The following information has been provided by Assistant City Engineer Kevin Trepal: 

1. Project was awarded to Ronyak Paving.
2. Project schedule shows work starting on 5/2/22 and ending by 10/15/22.  Lane closures

are scheduled to start on 5/9/22.
3. Work will be completed in two phases:

a. Phase 1:  Work zone will be setup between SR-91 & SR-174 with the eastbound
lane of traffic closed.  Eastbound traffic will be detoured to the north along Eddy
Rd.

b. Phase 2:  Work zone will be setup between SR-174 & Worrell Rd with the
westbound lane of traffic closed.  Westbound traffic will be detoured to the south
along Rogers Rd.

4. Work hours are 7:30 AM to 5:30 PM, Monday through Friday.  Four 10-hour workdays
are expected with a fifth day and/or Saturday available as needed to meet the project
schedule.

5. Access to all businesses and residential properties will be maintained throughout
construction.

6. No construction staging areas are anticipated.  Contractor will mobilize in/out each day.

http://www.willoughbyhills-oh.gov/
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